

AGENDA

OUTWELL PARISH COUNCIL

The 342nd Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council will take place at on **Tuesday 3rd August 2021**, in Outwell Village Hall at **7pm**.

All councillors are summonsed to attend. The press and public are welcome to attend.

1.1 To consider and receive apologies for absence.

1.2. Councillors' Declaration of Interest in tonight's Agenda items.

Please indicate whether the interest is a personal one only or one which is also prejudicial. A declaration of an interest should indicate the nature of the interest and the agenda item to which it relates. In the case of a personal interest, the member may speak and vote on the matter. If a prejudicial interest is declared the member should withdraw from the room whilst the matter is discussed.

1.3. Public Forum for electors to address the Council. Each elector has a two minute slot to talk.

1.4 To accept and sign the minutes of meeting held on 6th July 2021. – circulated before the meeting.

2 MATTERS REQUIRING COUNCIL ACTION AND/OR DECISIONS

2.1 To report matters arising from the minutes from the Meeting held 6th July 2021

2.1.1 The land adjacent to Picea Lodge. Councillor Mr. Paul Brenchley to approach the Owner of Picea Lodge as to whether he is interested in buying the piece of land adjacent to his property. Is the Council still wanting to sell it?

2.1.2. Dog waste bin has arrived- need someone to install it please.

2.1.3. QEH – email sent to all Councillor's to sign the petition and to send to any other personal email addresses.

2.1.4 Discussion regarding suitable land for a new cemetery- Charities haven't had a meeting yet.

2.1.5 MVV proposed incinerator in Wisbech- Council to write to the secretary of State to hopefully prevent this Incinerator being located in Wisbech. Various information available to Councillors.

2.2 Other matters requiring actions and/or decisions.

2.2.1 Mr. John Kenway wrote to Council with complaints of litter and ASB in the ChurchYard. Copy of email sent to all Councillor's. Clerk did send details to him about the SNAP meeting which was held 27th July. He thought it would be useful for him to attend.

2.2.2. Email received from - Cllr Mr Chris Dawson regarding Roadside Nature Reserves (RNR)- are there any locations in the Parish that would be suitable?- copy of email sent to all Councillors.

2.2.3 Any suggestions to put forward to NCC for the Parish Partnership- correspondence has been received from Chris Dawson regarding using this to get feasibility studies done for the Two Crossings that Parish Council believe to be very important – Has the Traffic management team have a report on this?

3. FINANCE -

3.1 Decisions/action

3.1.1 To formerly approve June Accounts.

3.1.2. Agree to approve payments for August- copy of payments to be made are attached to this agenda.,

3.2 For information

3.2.1. Variance Update for June - copy sent to all Councillors.
3.2.2 BulleyDavy are the accountants that ensure the Clerk's salary is accounted for.

4. REPORTS-

4.1 To receive monthly Police Updates sent via email.

4.1.1 All relevant emails sent to the Councillor's.

4.1.2 Did anyone attend the SNAP meeting held 27th July?

4.1.3 Police consultation- does parish council want to comment? - email sent to all Councillor's.

4.2. Neighbourhood Planning- Councillor Jill Gooch to report on any progress with the new team.

4.3 To receive the report from the School Liason Officer – Councillor Mrs Tara Rust to report.

4.4 To receive the report from the OLD Cemetery working party-

4.5 To receive the report from the Playingfield and Village Hall Committee – Councillor Mr. Paul Brenchley to report.

4.6 To receive the report from the Planning working party - report circulated before meeting.

4.6.1 Comment on the consultation?- Email sent to all Councillor's.

4.7 To receive the report from the Allotment Working Party-

4.7.1 Allotment inspection?

4.7.2 .The land that Mr. Cowling has given up in Goodman's Crossing is still available for rent from October- shall we re-advertise?

4.7.3 Letter received from Middle Level requesting access to land so they can machine cleanse the drains.

4.8 To receive the report from the Village and Highways Working Party-

4.8.1. Streetlights reported as and when.

4.8.2 The bridleway which crosses the Infilled canal from Basin Road to the Roundabout has been reported twice- this now has been cut.

4.8.3 County Councillor Chris Dawson informed the Council that he had an annual budget of £6,000.00 to be used on small highway works within each financial year in the Division. This was sent to all Councillor's. Councillor Ms. Sarah Arden suggested signs beng erected coming into the village to promote a litter free community and help reduce speed. To be discussed.

4.8.4. Hall Road- Councillor Matt Titmarsh reported that the Road just past Oakey farms is falling away into the dyke- this was reported and is now programmed to be dealt with. There was excess stones dumped in the dyke opposite Rose Villa- this was reported too and again NCC highways to deal with this.

4.8.5 – Flooding on Isle Road when a heavy downpour occurs- this also reported.

4.8.6. It was reported that back lane near the Tramway is never cut- again NCC highways are aware of this but haven't the resources to cut areas that are not used frequently. Cllr Mr. Chris Dawson is aware of all these matters and is further investigating.

4.9 To receive the Norfolk County Councillor's Report -Mr Chris Dawson-

4.10 To receive Borough Councillor Mr Harry Humphries/ Mr Chris Crofts report-

4.11 Outwell Parish Council Web Site is updated monthly.

4.12 To consider agenda items for the next meeting -1.09.2021.

**4.13 Date of next scheduled meeting – Tuesday 7th September, at Outwell Village Hall, 7pm.
Debbie Newton 29/07/2021**